CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

JANUARY 17, 2012
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia Nerguson at 5:30 p.m. on Tuesday, January 17, 2012.  
Present were Council Members Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Bobby Schmiedeberg, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Patricia Nerguson.

Absent none.

Also present were Dennis Blashill, Darlene Brown and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
Storeby made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to approve the agenda.
Dennis Blashill was in to ask the council if he could pay $150 on his water bill on February 3 and he would also pay another $150 on March 3.  The council agreed that was fine.  The clerk reported five water shut-off’s for the month.
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the December 19, 2011 and January 3, 2012 Minutes.

The council had open discussion.  Items of discussion included the skating rink, taking down holiday lights, the approaches to Riverside and Western streets, and the school gym building.  Erickson asked if anything could be done with the school gym building being that the city saved money by not having to pay a maintenance worker for a few months.  It would cost approximately $5500 to insulate the building.  There was more discussion about what could be done with the building.  Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Erickson, and carried out unanimously to put $10,000 in a savings account for refurbishing of the school gym building.

North Kittson Rural Water will be increasing their water rates by 3% for 2012.  The city has incurred rate increases each year from NKRW, however, the city has not increased their rates for residents.    
The council reviewed the claims list for bills.  The clerk reported three additions to the list: an addition of $16.66 to Office Max for a safety vest, an addition of $100.00 to Gopher State One Call for their annual fee, and an addition of $165.33 to John Deere Financial for parts, bringing the total amount of claims to $6,440.72.  Fire Department bills totaled $7,590.16.  Storeby made a motion, seconded by Erickson, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.

Mayor Nerguson made her appointments for 2012 as follows: Official Depositor – Prime Security Bank, Official Paper – North Star News, Treasurer – Catherine Englund, Attorney – Brink, Sobolik, Severson, Malm & Albrecht, Fire Chief – Bobby Schmiedeberg, Wastewater Superintendent – Shaun Jevne & Jason Olson, Water Superintendent – Shaun Jevne & Jason Olson, Police – Patricia Nerguson, Acting Mayor – Greg Sandahl, Water & Sewer – Bobby Schmiedeberg & Greg Sandahl, Streets – Jim Erickson & Joyce Storeby, Community Projects – Joyce Storeby & Patricia Nerguson, Weed Inspector – Patricia Nerguson, Bobby Schmiedeberg & Jason Olson.
Erickson asked about purchasing some tools for the city shop.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to purchase approximately $200 worth of tools for the city shop.
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Tuesday, February 21, 2012. 
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Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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